
 
 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
LOS ANGELES REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
PUBLIC WORKSHOP ON PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM  DISCHARGES WITHIN THE VENTURA 

COUNTY WATERSHED PROTECTION DISTRICT, COUNTY OF VENTURA AND THE 
INCORPORATED CITIES THEREIN, (NPDES NO. CAS004002). 

 
Public Notice No. 07-048 

 
 

WHAT IS 
BEING 

PLANNED 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board, 
(Los Angeles Regional Water Board) will hold a public workshop to receive comments on 
the proposed Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) for Municipal Storm Water Discharges 
within the Ventura County Watershed Protection District, County of Ventura and the 
Incorporated Cities Therein, (NPDES NO. CAS004002).   

 
WHEN AND 

WHERE 

September 20, 2007 at 9:00 AM 
Ventura City Hall  

501 Poli 
Ventura, CA  93001 

 
AVAILABILITY 

OF 
DOCUMENTS 

The WDR and accompanying file are available for review and copying between the hours of  
8:00 am - 4:30 pm by appointment at the following address: 

 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board  

320 W. 4th Street, #200 
Los Angeles, CA  90013-2343 

213/576-6600 
 

For an electronic copy of the WDR see the Regional Water Board’s web site: 
www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/html/programs/stormwater/venturaMs4.html 

 
PUBLIC 

COMMENT 
AND 

SUBMITTAL 
OF EVIDENCE 

Persons wishing to comment upon, or object to, changes to the WDR                         
(NPDES NO. CAS004002), are invited to submit them in writing to Xavier Swamikannu at 
the above address, or send them electronically to: seconddraftVCMS4@waterboards.ca.gov. 
In order to provide all parties the full benefit of the discussion at the workshop before 
submitting written comments and for the comments to be evaluated and considered by staff, 
the deadline to receive comments, is 5 p.m. on September 28, 2007.  Failure to comply with 
these requirements is grounds for the Regional Water Board to refuse to admit the proposed 
written comment or exhibit into evidence pursuant to section 649.4, title 23 of the California 
Code of Regulations. 

 
HEARING 

PROCEDURE 

Staff will present specific issues/ topics (funding/ economic considerations, TMDLs, LID/ 
infiltration, hydromodification, grading restriction, MALs/ MEP, time frames, atmospheric 
deposition, trash excluders, 100,000 gallon limitation, LLCs, uniform cost reporting,  Phase 
2, and monitoring) of the matter under consideration, after which written and oral statements 
from Permittees or interested persons will be accepted and heard on the proposed action.  
Any person may present relevant statements or arguments at the public workshop.  Parties or 
persons with similar concerns or opinions are encouraged to choose one representative to 
speak.  If necessary, time limitations on presentations may be imposed.  The Board will take 
no formal action on the WDR (NPDES NO. CAS004002) at the public workshop.  Adoption 
of the proposed WDR (NPDES NO. CAS004002) will be considered, at a subsequent 
Regional Water Board hearing. 

FOR 
INFORMATION 

For additional information or for an appointment to review the file please contact Xavier 
Swamikannu at 213/620-2094 or Tracy Woods at 213/620-2095. 

 


